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NO General Membership Meeting in August. 
Have a great summer.  See you September 23!

Program Notes
Erica Stutz and William Shore to speak at Thursday, September 23, SFVAS General 
Membership Meeting. 7:30 p.m.
TOPIC: Expressions of Nature through Photography and Words
Erica and William, long-time members of the San Fernando Valley Audubon Society, will present a pro-
gram of their own bird photography for the September General Meeting. Erica is a published author 
who has previously had poems published in the Phainopepla as well as by publishing companies. See 
Calendar Section for directions. 

Conservation Award Donation
Carolyn Oppenheimer, this year’s recipient of San Fernando Valley 

Audubon Society’s Conservation Award, has selected the Interna-

tional Bird Rescue Research Center (IBRRC) as her charity of choice 

to receive the full $500 of the award. Each year, the Society chooses 

someone who has made an outstanding contribution to conserva-

tion during the year, and donates the award to a charity selected 

by them. The IBRRC plays a critical role in rescuing birds that have 

been injured by accidents, illegal hunting, oil spills, etc. It is currently 

actively rescuing birds oiled as a result of the oil disaster in the Gulf 

of Mexico.—Submitted by Mark Osokow

Photo: Male Phainopepla on Canada Larga Rd. in Ventura, May 07, 2010. 

Taken by Alexander Viduetsky, SFVAS member.
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	 Ten members and guests of the Chapter joined 
members of the Southwest Herpetologist Society on 
an early morning field and birding trip through the 
Chatsworth Nature Preserve. Sunday, May 23, was 
extremely pleasant with broken cloud cover and no 
wind. Even the forecasted sprinkles held off until the 
conclusion of the visit at noon. Fifty-eight species, ei-
ther seen or heard, made up the combined total for 
both groups with the herpers finding two Barn Owls 
during their hunt for scarce lizards and snakes.

Birds sighted were typical of the season with all the 
expected swallows, phoebes, orioles, herons, hum-
mingbirds, kingbirds plus White-throated Swifts, a 
migrating wood pewee, and an Orange-crowned 
Warbler. Highlights included several Blue Grosbeaks, 

Lark Sparrows, Western Bluebirds, Western Tanager, 
meadowlarks, a covey of young quail, and undoubt-
edly newly fledged Red-tailed Hawks. Say’s Phoebes 
were observed using the inside of an abandoned DWP 
building as a nesting site.

Among the expected but missing species were Ru-
fous-crowned Sparrows despite attempts to attract 
them by playing song records, Oak Titmouse, and 
Nuttall’s Woodpeckers. Also missing were the White-
face Ibis and Cattle Egrets seen the previous month 
on April 18.

The Chapter extends its thanks and appreciation to 
the LA DWP for granting access to this nearby and 
always most interesting birding location.

Late Spring Tour into Chatsworth Nature Preserve by Art Langton

	 The following appeared on BirdChat on July 1, 2010.  Ted Floyd is editor of Birding, the magazine 
of the American Birding Association.

I was privileged to spend the past several days with close to 20 excellent young birders attending the 2010 
Young Birders’ Camp of the American Birding Association. Here are some things I observed:
	 1. Young birders are fanatical about eBird.
	 2. They geo-reference everything.
	 3. They count birds.
	 4. They are way into butterflies.
	 5. They’re even into tiger beetles.
I would say that 4 or 5 of the young birders appear destined to become famous birding greats by any 
reckoning. Two or three of them were just casually interested (which is great!) and the rest were solidly into 
birding. My point is: These young birders are a good sampling of where birding is headed in the second 
decade of the 21st century.

Here’s an anecdote that really struck me. We stopped in the middle of the afternoon at a site in the beauti-
ful high desert of Colorado’s San Luis Valley, where we found several singing Sage Thrashers and Sage 
Sparrows. These species were life birds for most of the young birders.  I know that, because I took a poll. 
But that wasn’t the point, for them. Instead: “Did you count 4 Sage Sparrows or 5?” And: “Hang on a 
second...I’m waiting for a signal for the lat/long.” And: “Oh cool! Check out that robberfly!”
Key point: It wasn’t just the super-intense young birders. It was pretty much all of them. To the extent that 
organized birding is going to remain relevant in the years ahead we can look forward to two basic devel-
opments:
	 1. Increased emphasis on quantitative study of bird populations abetted by electronic gadgetry.
	 2. Insects.
Seriously, if you don’t do eBird and if you don’t do butterflies (and other “bugs” as they say) then you’re a 
relic of the 20th century. 

Submitted by Linda Jones
Printed by permission of Ted Floyd
  

The Future of Birding by Ted Floyd
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BIRDATHON   Submitted by Rosemary Leibowitz

Aurelo Albaisa
Ellen Alkon
Richard & Pat Avery
Murtha Baca
Theresa Baker
Marcia Balbus
Celia Barnett
Dick Barth
Edmund & Joyce Batten
Charles Beals
Dave & Jill Bennett
Bettina Bennewitz
Stacy Bergman
Vern & Linda Bernhart
Roy & Diane Bernhardt
Kathleen & Daniel Bernstein
Teresa & Edward Bosworth
Anna Marie Bovill Lea
Helen & Emmett Boyd
Robert Brewer
Paul Butler
Peter & Tracy Carpenter
Fox Connor
Paul Cooley
Christine Covert Cohn
Richard & Theo Doyle
Debbie Drews
Michael Duff
Merle Dvorak
Claire Englund
Fred & Doris Ferguson
Sharon Ford
Harry Gertz
David & Eve Gordon
Sonia Gottesman
Jim Hardesty
Steve & Leslie Hartman
Susan Haugland
Lois Havick

Nancy Herron Knode
Jerry & Fleurette Hershman
Anita Hirsh
Lynn Hopkins & Bob Cousins
Martha Horton
Judy Howell
Sara Huang
Anna Iker
Pat Jacobs
Carol Johnson
Linda Jones
Diana Keeney
Dexter Kelly
Jo Kitz
Priscilla Klemic
Jeanne Kolasz
Allan & Muriel Kotin
Jeanne Lancrain
Art Langton
Rose Leibowitz
Art and Virve Leps
Frederick Leseman
Rebecca LeVine
Margaret Levine
Jack Levine & Jeanette Melly
Kay Levy
Robert & Carlyn Lofrano
Lynn Maddox
Halli Mason
Kathleen Mattheison
Ken & Doris McClain
Roger & Judy McClure
Joanne McLaughlin
Marvin McNeil
John & Nancy McTigue
Heather Medvitz
Marilyn Molnari
Jim Moore
Alvy Moore

Karen Morgan
Robert Munsey
Lorraine Ogg
Kris Ohlenkamp
Carolyn Oppenheimer
Mark Osokow
Judith Palmer
Brenda Pfaff
Rush Phillippi
Jeanne Polak-Recht
Patricia Rassiner
Cynthia Reich
Kurt Rheinfurth
Janice & Stuart Ross
Judith Rothman
Gertrude Rothschild
Sherrie & Leslie Schlom
Mel Sigman
N. Smallbone
Christine Smith
Ed & Jane Stauss
Betsy Swallow
Bonnie Taylor
Mathew Tekulsky
Harry Thomas
Donna Timlin
Fran Toll
Charles Veden
Judy Volin
Allen & Sue Wallander
Dave Weeshoff
Ruth Weiss
Sally White
Barbara Willahan
John Willis
Paulette Zemlicka

A big thank you to all the generous members who donated to our Birdathon this year. 
At the time of going to press we raised just under $10,000!

The following people contributed to our total:
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Calendar of Events
August
Sunday, August 1. Sepulveda Basin Bird Walk. 8:00 
a.m. Directions: Exit the San Diego Freeway (I-405) on 
Burbank Blvd. Go west about one-half mile to Wood-
ley Avenue and turn right (north). Travel about one-half 
mile to the second possible right turn (at sign for the 
Water Reclamation Plant and Japanese Garden). Turn 
right and go east about one-half mile to Wildlife Area 
parking at the end of the road. Leader: Kris Ohlen-
kamp. For more information contact him at (818) 986-
7785 or kris.ohlenkamp@sfvaudubon.org.

Saturday, August 7. Castaic Lake Bird Walk. 8:00–
10:00 a.m. Directions: Take closest freeway to I-5 
North and exit at Parker Road. Turn right and proceed 
to stop sign (Castaic Road), proceed to next stop sign 
(Lake Hughes Road), proceed to next stop sign (Casta-
ic Lake Drive) and turn right. Entrance to the park is on 
the right. Parking is in Lot 4, so make a right turn after 
the kiosk, then an immediate left turn into the lot, park-
ing to the left. Leader: Roger McClure. For information, 
contact the staff. 

Sunday, August 8. Descanso Gardens Bird Walk. 
8:00 a.m. Meet at the first wide place after entering the 
gardens. Admission is FREE for early birders. Located 
at 1418 Descanso Drive, La Cañada. Leader: Olga 
Clark or Nancy Herron Knode. For more information, 
contact Dottie Ecker, (818) 790-0659.  

Saturday, August 14. Placerita Canyon Nature Cen-
ter Docents’ Bird Walk.  9:00 a.m.  Directions: Take 
the 405 or 5 Freeway north to the 14 Freeway. Exit the 
14 at Placerita Canyon. Turn right at the end of the 
off ramp and continue about 1.5 miles to the park en-
trance. Turn right and park at the Nature Center. Lead-
er: Bob Fischer. For more information, call the Nature 
Center at (661) 259-7721.

Sunday, August 15. Malibu Creek State Park Bird 
Walk. 8:00 a.m. Meet at the second (lower) day-use 
parking lot. Entrance to the park is on the west side 
of Las Virgenes Road, just south of Mulholland Hwy. 
Entrance fee is $12 per car. Leader (s): Muriel Kotin, 
(310) 457-5796, muriel.kotin@sfvaudubon.org and/or 
Art Langton, (818) 887-0973.

Tuesday, August 17. O’Melveny Weekday Walk at 
O’Melveny Park, Granada Hills. 9:00 a.m. Directions: 
Take the 118/Ronald Reagan Freeway and exit at Balboa 
Blvd. Turn north, driving two miles to Sesnon, turn left 
going west 0.6 miles, turn right at park entrance. Meet 
in the parking lot. RAIN CANCELS. Contact Carolyn Op-
penheimer at, (818) 885-7493, with any questions (before 
7 p.m.) or carolyn.oppenheimer@sfvaudubon.org.

Saturday, August 21. Santa Monica Mts. Conser-
vancy Bird Walk at Towsley Canyon. 8:00–10:00 
a.m. Directions: Go north on I-5 through Santa Clarita, 
exit Calgrove and turn west (left) under the freeway 
and then left again on the Old Road. Watch for the 
sign, “Ed Davis Park at Towsley Canyon.” Turn right 
and park in the back lot. Meet at the kiosk. Leader: 
Roger McClure. For further information, call (661) 252-
6187.

Saturday, August 21. Monthly Field Trip to Chilao. 
7:30 a.m. Birding the San Gabriel Mountains along the 
Angeles Crest. We will look for Hairy and White-headed 
Woodpeckers, Mountain Chickadee, Pygmy Nuthatch 
and many other montane species. Bring lunch and wa-
ter. Note these different directions to Chilao this year, 
as Hwy 2 is closed north of La Canada-Flintridge due 
to the storm damage: From the 210 Fwy, exit Sunland 
Blvd, proceed east into Sunland and turn left on Oro 
Vista. Oro Vista becomes Big Tujunga Canyon Road. 
Continue until the road ends at Angeles Forest Hwy. 
Turn left on Angeles Forest Hwy and proceed about 4 
miles to Upper Big Tujunga Canyon Road. Turn right 
and go approx 10 miles to Angeles Crest Hwy (Hwy 2). 
Turn left and proceed to the Chilao Visitor Center.

Sunday, August 22. Descanso Gardens Bird Walk. 
8:00 a.m. See August 8 for details.

NO General Membership Meeting in August.  
Have a great summer. See you September 23!

September
Saturday, September 4. Castaic Lake Bird Walk. 
8:00–10:00 a.m. See August 7 for details.

Sunday, September 5. Sepulveda Basin Bird Walk. 
8:00 a.m. See August 1 for details.

Tuesday, September 7. Antelope Valley Audubon’s 
General Meeting and Lecture. 6:30 p.m. The Prime 
Desert Woodland Preserve in the Elyze Clifford Inter-
pretive Center, at 43201 35th Street, Lancaster. Con-
tact Bob or Bonnie Weatherman at (661) 269-2051. 
Program posted on www.avaudubon.com.

Saturday, September 11. Placerita Canyon Nature 
Center Docents’ Bird Walk. 9:00 a.m. See August 14 
for details.

Sunday, September 12. Descanso Gardens Bird 
Walk. 8:00 a.m. See August 8 for details.
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Saturday, September 18. Monthly Field Trip to 
Huntington Central Park and Bolsa Chica Ecologi-
cal Reserve (in Huntington Beach). 7:30 a.m. Meet 
at the Slater Avenue parking lot at 7:30 a.m. Direc-
tions from the San Fernando Valley: Take the San Di-
ego Freeway (405) south and exit at Golden West. Go 
south approximately three miles on Golden West to 
Slater. Turn left on Slater to the parking lot on the right. 
Bring lunch. We will picnic at the park and afterwards 
caravan to Bolsa Chica. Leader: Richard Barth, (310) 
276-0342.

Saturday, September 18. Santa Monica Mts. Con-
servancy Bird Walk at Towsley Canyon. 8:00–10:00 
a.m. See August 21 for details.

Sunday, September 19. Malibu Creek State Park 
Bird Walk. 8:00 a.m. See August 15 for details.

Tuesday, September 21. O’Melveny Weekday Walk 
at O’Melveny Park, Granada Hills. 8:30 a.m. See Au-
gust 17 for details.

Thursday, September 23.  General Membership 
Meeting. 7:00 p.m. Encino Community Center, 4935 
Balboa Blvd., Encino. Located between Moorpark and 
Ventura Blvd., on the west side of Balboa, just south 
of the Presbyterian Church. Welcome back. Hope you 
had a great summer! Come early for social hour. Our 
speakers, Erica Stutz and her husband, William Shore 
will present “Expressions of Nature through Photogra-
phy and Words.” See “Program Notes” on page one.

Sunday, September 26. Descanso Gardens Bird 
Walk. 8:00 a.m.  See August 8 for details.

Monday, September 27. SFVAS Board Meeting. 7:00 
p.m. Balboa Mission Town Hall, 16916 San Fernando 
Mission Blvd., at Balboa (southeast corner) in Granada 
Hills.

Future Field Trips: (Details later)
October 16.  El Dorado Park (Long Beach)
November 20.  Ventura Harbor and Water Treatment 
Ponds  

	 On May 8 we visited Walker Ranch in Placerita 
Canyon and then checked nearby Whitney Canyon. 
Placerita Canyon Park was hosting some sort of event 
so we decided to forego trying to bird there (the over-
flow parking lot was full of cars). The day produced an 
excellent variety of birds, with a Barn Owl at Walker 
Ranch probably considered the most interesting find. 
We did well with warblers: Hermit, Yellow, Black-throat-
ed Gray, Townsend’s, Orange-crowned, Wilson’s, and 
Common Yellowthroat. Olive-sided Flycatchers and 
Western Wood-Pewees offered valuable compara-
tive views. Other species of note seen were Costa’s 
Hummingbird, Lawrence’s Goldfinch, Lazuli Bunting, 
Ash-throated Flycatcher, Hammond’s Flycatcher, Pa-
cific-slope Flycatcher, Steller’s Jay, Warbling Vireo and 
Phainopepla. A good number of Swainson’s Thrushes, 
Black-headed Grosbeaks and Western Tanagers were 
scattered about. House Wrens popped up everywhere. 
One small flock of California Quail was observed. Also 
included on our trip list were Western Kingbird, Oak 
Titmouse, White-breasted Nuthatch, Western Blue-
bird, California Thrasher, Spotted Towhee, Bullock’s 
Oriole and Hooded Oriole.

June 12 found us at Rancho Sierra Vista Preserve in 
Ventura County. Beautiful, cool weather made for a 
pleasant walk. We missed seeing or hearing Grasshop-
per Sparrows despite reports that they had returned to 
the preserve again this spring. A highlight of the day 
was watching an adult Greater Roadrunner feeding a 
begging fledgling that was following it around on the 
brushy hillsides. Blue Grosbeaks were tallied as ex-
pected, with territorial males singing from conspicu-
ous perches and one female popping up and offering 
a good view. For the second straight year we spotted 
a Yellow-breasted Chat here. A Violet-green Swallow 
was in one of the Cliff Swallow flocks. The raptors on 
hand were White-tailed Kite, Cooper’s Hawk, Red-
tailed Hawk and American Kestrel. Western Bluebird, 
Bullock’s Oriole, Wrentit, California Thrasher and Lark 
Sparrow are always notable. Other species of inter-
est were Cassin’s Kingbird, Oak Titmouse, Bewick’s 
Wren, House Wren, Common Yellowthroat, Spotted 
Towhee, Song Sparrow and Lesser Goldfinch. We had 
one distant view of a female Lazuli Bunting. No luck 
with Costa’s and Black-chinned Hummingbirds. After 
the walk three of us did a little extra birding and picked 
up California Quail and Hooded Oriole.

Monthly Field Trip Report by Richard Barth
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Have you been looking for the perfect venue for a 
wedding?, a big anniversary party?, a sweet sixteen 
party?, or a 75th birthday event? If you are seeking 
such a place I know where you can find the ideal loca-
tion. The perfect spot is located in a wooded area, at 
the edge of a lake, surrounded by a large city, where in 
spring wildflowers bloom in white and lavender. Next 
to the lake in a clearing appears a large square gazebo 
for outdoor activities: for example, wedding ceremo-
nies, Bar & Bat Mitzvahs or just sitting and soaking 
up nature and the outdoors. Alas, this venue is not lo-
cated in California but in Wisconsin on the shores of 
Lake Michigan just 15 minutes north of downtown Mil-
waukee. Partnered with the Schlitz Brewing Company, 
National Audubon Society built this great facility for 
meetings, exhibits, bird rehabilitation, and events for 
the public and educational programs for children and 
adults.

Schlitz Audubon Nature Center’s five miles of trails 
take visitors through 185 acres of unspoiled natural 
beauty. Year-round visitors can hike, jog, stroll along 
the beach or find a quiet haven to commune with na-
ture. In the winter the landscape becomes a perfect 
winter wonderland for snowshoeing and cross country 
skiing.

About 25 yards from the clearing stands a large, log 
cabin type building surrounded by a large open-air ve-
randa. This building includes a full service kitchen and 
catering area which can accommodate guests both 
inside and on the veranda. For visitors to the nature 
center all of the wildlife exhibits are kept in glass-en-
closed cases, which are on wheels and can be rolled 
out when the interior is used as a dining area for spe-
cial occasions.

In addition to all of the indoor and outdoor facilities 
there is a raptor rehabilitation center next door to the 
main building. Staffed by volunteers its inhabitants in-
clude kestrels, Red-tailed Hawks, Bald Eagles, an Os-
prey, a Peregrine Falcon, a Barred and a Screech Owl, 
and a vulture. Outside of the Center were Wild Turkeys 
in an enclosure and many bird feeders attracting many 
different passerines.

The Schlitz Audubon Nature Center, an award winning 
green building which opened in 2003, incorporates 
energy efficient design and technology, water conser-
vation systems, and sustainable materials and pro-
cesses. What an asset it would be for our community 
and city if we could realize such a center for the San 
Fernando Valley Audubon Society.

Schlitz Audubon Nature Center —Submitted by Jeanne Polak-Recht

Audubon-at-Home Mailbox by Alan Pollack
 
I recently received an email from a neighbor asking me about the frequency of Peregrine Falcons nesting in his Woodland 
Hills neighborhood. He reported he had a pair nesting in a tree in his backyard making life miserable for the songbirds that 
usually visit there.
I checked with Jim Hardesty and Art Langton, both of whom agreed that such sightings were rare here in the West Valley 
and they reminded me that peregrines do not nest in trees but rather on cliff faces or on buildings that resemble cliff faces. 
Some have been sighted nesting on a tall, office building in Warner Center. A subsequent photo of the neighbor’s bird was 
of a Coopers Hawk, not a Peregrine Falcon...a common visitor to our bird-attracting, West Valley gardens.
 
Please e-mail Alan Pollack, our Audubon-at-Home Chair, with any questions you have with regards to creating a wildlife-friendly garden 
that can be used for publication. Alan offers FREE consultation/landscape design to help you make your yard wildlife friendly. He also 
gives a FREE, PowerPoint slide show/lecture to community groups, high school, and college classes on attracting wildlife to your garden 
and sustainable gardening practices. He can be contacted at (818) 340-2347 or at alan.pollack@sfvaudubon.org. 
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JOIN THE SAN FERNANDO VALLEY AUDUBON
To get started with your membership,

use the following form and mail to:
SFV Audubon Society

Attn: Membership
P.O. Box 7769

Van Nuys, CA 91409
Make all checks payable to SFV Audubon.

SFVAS Membership
Regular 1-yr Chapter Membership....$20
Student 1-yr Chapter Membership....$10
Optional First-Class Postage.............$5 
Contributions to SFVAS.........................
Total.......................................................   

New Member	          Renewal             School
Name
Address
City, State, ZIP
Phone
Email
How did you learn about SFVAS?

Save a tree!  I DO NOT want to receive a hardcopy of 
the Phainopepla; I’ll get my news online

The PHAINOPEPLA, published ten times a year, is the newslet-
ter of the San Fernando Valley Audubon Society, P.O. Box 7769, 
Van Nuys, CA 91409, 818-347-3205. San Fernando Valley 
Audubon Society is a chapter of the National Audubon Society, 
a non-profit conservation/education organization, and is dedi-
cated to “the conservation of wildlife and natural resources.”

Articles, letters, drawings, and photographs concerning conser-
vation, the science and ecology, birding, chapter activities, and 
articles of interest to the membership are welcome for publica-
tion in the PHAINOPEPLA.

Material from other newsletters or newspaper should include the 
source and date. Copy for the PHAINOPEPLA should be in the 
hands of the editor by the 3rd of the month to be included in the 
following month’s newsletter.

An introductory membership to the National Audubon Society is 
$20 and should be sent separately to:
National Audubon Society, Membership Data Center
P.O. Box 52529, Boulder, CO 80322. Be sure to write “C12” on 
the form to assure assignment to our chapter. For renewals, use 
the form in the National Audubon magazine, “Audubon”.

If you have any questions about membership, renewals, change of 
address or any other membership concerns, please contact 
Rose Leibowitz at (818) 990-5405 
or e-mail her at rose.leibowitz@sfvaudubon.org.

For Chapter leader’s email addresses, see our web site:

www.SFVAudubon.org

CHAPTER PHONE (818) 347-3205

PHAINOPEPLA is copyright c 2010 by the San Fernando 
Valley Audubon Society. All rights reserved. All photographs 
used in the PHAINOPEPLA are used by  permission and are 

copyrighted material of the credited photographers.

EXECUTIVE OFFICERS

DIRECTORS

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS

$

$

$ 

$

$

President:
1st Vice President:
2nd Vice President:
Treasurer:
Recording Sec’y:
Corresponding Sec’y:

Mark Osokow
Mathew Tekulsky
Bettina Bennewitz
Donna Timlin
Aurelio Albaisa
Lynn Maddox

Antelope Valley Chair:

AV Communications:
Audubon-at-Home:
Birdathon:
Christmas Bird Count:
Community Outreach:
Conservation:
Coordinating Council Rep:
Descanso Bird Station:
Descanso Bird Walks:
Descanso Bird Walks:
Education Classroom:
Education-Sep. Basin:
Field Trips:
Finance:

Dave Weeshoff	
Michael Van Norman
Rose Leibowitz
Ann Ohlenkamp
Diana Keeney
Heather Medvitz

unpublished
(310) 962-5653
(323) 874-9135
(818) 341-9354
(818) 716-8096
(818)845-5688

Bob and Bonnie 
Weatherman
Linda Edwards
Alan Pollack
Rose Leibowitz
Art Langton
Sharon Ford
Kris Ohlenkamp
Jim Hardesty
Dottie Ecker
Nancy Herron Knode
Karen Johnson
Dave Weeshoff
Carolyn Oppenheimer
Richard Barth
Jim Moore

(818) 618-1652 
(661) 263-2958
(818) 990-5405
(818) 986-7785
(818) 998-3216
(818) 222-4430

(661) 269-2051

(661) 948-3524
(818) 340-2347
(818) 990-5405
(818) 887-0973
(818) 780-5816
(818) 986-7785
(818) 346-6712
(818) 790-0659
unpublished
(818) 790-1687
(818) 618-1652
(818) 885-7493
(310) 276-0342
(661) 298-1130

Hospitality:
Layout & Design:
Malibu Crk. Bird Walk:
Membership:
Outreach Coordinator:
Phainopepla Editor:
Program:
Publicity:
Sales & Services:
Scholarship:
Sepulveda Bird Walks:
Web Coordinator:
Youth Activities:

Carol Johnson
AM Mail Plus
Muriel Kotin
Rose Leibowitz
Sharon Ford
Rebecca LeVine
Heather Medvitz
Jeanne Polak-Recht
Diana Keeney
Linda Jones
Kris Ohlenkamp
Jim Hardesty
Muriel Kotin

(818) 981-8457
(818) 787-6415
(310) 457-5796
(818) 990-5405
(818) 780-5816
(818) 776-0881
(818) 222-4430
(818) 831-2438
(818) 998-3216
(818) 831-6061
(818) 986-7785
(818) 346-6712
(310) 457-5796

www.avaudubon.com
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Membership 
SFVAS is pleased to welcome the following new members. We hope you will get involved with our many field trips and 
activities. Please contact Rose Leibowitz, Membership Chair, with any questions at rose.leibowitz@sfvaudubon.org.                             

Local:
Loretta & Henry Selinger
National:
David Coates

Tracy Hight
Victoria Holland
Martha Maddox
Evonne May

Arcelia Medina
Anne Mulligan
Diana Munoz
Douglas Peiffer

Michael Quill
Elizabeth Stevens
Ila Winterbourne


